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The mission of Association for Adults with Developmental Disabilities

(AADD) is to provide education, discussion, and social learning activities

that empower men and women with developmental disabilities to maximize

their independence and life quality while supporting caregivers and

increasing community inclusion. AADD’s programs develop independent

living and self-determination skills as well as create opportunities for adults

with developmental disabilities to have a network of friends and mentors.

Our vision is a world where adults with developmental disabilities have the

skills, confidence and social support to live a full and happy life as

independently as possible.

Letter from the Executive Director

Dear Friends,

I am pleased to present AADD's Annual Report for the 2021-2022 fiscal year.
As most of you know, AADD had a change in leadership in July 2022. Our
beloved CEO, Larry Rubin, resigned and the Board of Directors hired me,
Rachel Kaufman, to lead AADD into its next chapter.

AADD has always believed that social interaction is the heart of the human
experience. One of the greatest lessons of the pandemic is how much we need
social interaction in our lives. AADD’s goal is to educate and enrich the lives
of our members, adults with developmental disabilities, by giving them a
place to meet and make new friends, develop confidence, and become more
independent.

Despite the ongoing challenges of the pandemic, AADD was able to continue
offering programs throughout 2021-2022. AADD began last year continuing
to offer only virtual programming for both RAP and weekend activities.
However, we were able to transition to in person weekend social experiences



in the fall of 2021. Thanks to your support and our wonderful staff, our
members were finally able to enjoy seeing each other in person. I cannot tell
you how exciting it is to attend an in-person trip with our members. Also,
thanks to the very generous support AADD received last year from
Montgomery County, we had another year of growth. We were able to
continue offering our Virtual Exercise Academy (VEA) with the addition of
yoga and cooking instruction as well as plan a new healthy relationships
program in 2022-2023.

In closing, I want to say again how grateful AADD is for the financial gifts we
received from foundations, businesses, and individuals like you in 2021-2022.
Every gift made a difference for each of our members and their families,
including the 15 scholarships that we were able to award to members who
would not otherwise be able to participate in our programs. We are excited to
see what 2022-2023 will bring, with plans for more in person programming,
new members, our new Young Adult Group for our members between 18-26
years of age, and the vision of our board and staff.

Thank you for your past and continued future support!

Sincerely,

Rachel B Kaufman
Executive Director

Programs

In 2021 - 2022, we held virtual RAP groups, focused on health and wellness with Coach
Joe, and were finally able to resume in-person trips and activities. Bowling, Music
Mountain Theatre, and the Halloween Dance (all pictured below) were some of our
favorites. Boy were we glad to see our friends again!



Activities

Independence Day Movie
Virtual Bingo

Virtual Tour of Scotland
Virtual Harry Potter

National Lampoons Vacation
Virtual Life of Elvis

Virtual Amusement Park Tour
The Drowsy Chaperone @Music Mtn. Theatre

Bowling @ Thunderbird Lanes
Temple Owls Football @ Lincoln Financial Field
Lunch on the Delaware @ Spirit Cruises
Dear Evan Hansen @Movie Tavern

Halloween Dance @ Green Valley Country Club
Pizza and Magic @ Smoke and Mirrors Theatre
Elf the Musical @ Music Mountain Theatre
Virtual Dunham and Lynn: Ventriloquists
Virtual Holiday Movie Double Header

Holiday Concert @ Music Mountain Theatre
New Year’s Eve Party @ Sheraton Bucks County
Noises Off! @ Music Mountain Theatre
Virtual Amend: The Fight for America Pt. 1
Viva Las Vegas @Music Mountain Theatre
Virtual Amend: The Fight for America Pt. 2
Sweetheart’s Dance @ Drexelbrook Catering

Gypsy @Music Mountain Theatre
Moon Over Buffalo @Music Mountain Theatre
Delaware Blue Coats @ Chase Field House

Virtual Harry Potter Fun
The Sound of Music @Music Mountain Theatre

Spirit of Philadelphia Brunch Cruise
Bowling @ Thunderbird Lanes

Canvas Painting@ Painting with a Twist
The Producers @Music Mountain Theatre
Godspell @ Music Mountain Theatre

Special Needs Awareness @ Trenton Thunder

50th Anniversary Dinner Dance @ Sheraton Bucks County

Finances



Record of Donations received between
July 1, 2021 - June 30, 2022

Every gift to AADD is deeply appreciated and benefits our members and

their caregivers. While we would have liked to include every donation we

have received, this report is limited to activities and donations (including

sponsorships and calendar ads) received between July 1, 2021, and June 30,

2022. We have carefully tried to ensure the accuracy of this list. Please

contact us as soon as possible if your name was accidentally omitted or

misspelled. We will gladly issue a revised report and sincerely apologize for

any errors.

$5,000+

Dr. William McGivney, McGivney Global Advisors
Ms. Fredda Segal

Mr. Robert Schwartz and Ms. Judith Creed, Schwartz Creed Foundation

$1,000 - $4,999

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Almeida
Anonymous Donation
Dr. Rita Axelrod

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Bass
Ms. Hannah Berger

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffry Bleiman
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Caulfield, Caulfield Charitable Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Cohen
Mr. Murrey Cohen and Ms. Karen Lecks

Dr. and Mrs. Malcolm Ecker
Mr. Steven Engelmyer and Ms. Lisa Wershaw, American Endowment Foundation

Mrs. Rochelle Etingin
Ms. Anita Feld

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ferst,The Marlene and Richard Ferst Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Flaster

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Garr, Garr Tax Law
Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell Hollin

Mrs. Kerry Leraris
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Levin

Mr. Alan Lindy, Lindy Communities
Mr. and Mrs. Adam Lloyd, Absolute Plumbing and Heating



Ms. Bria McMenamin, McMenamin Family ShopRite
Mr. David Peppard, The Haverford Trust Company

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Parashes and Teddy
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Pescatore, Pescatore Associates

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Price, Stuart E. and Estelle Price Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Quinn

Ms. Nichole Rudolph and Asher Katz
Dr. Larry Ravetz and Dr. Christine Szarka

Mr. Brett Schwartz,Goldsteins' Rosenberg's Raphael-Sacks, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. David Shaffer, Kreischer Miller

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Sham, Special Journey Solutions
Dr. and Mrs. Philip Spergel

Mrs. Jeanine Stewart, Fulton Bank
Rabbi Lance Sussman, Reform Congregation Keneseth Israel

Ms. Marlene Weinberg

$250 - $999

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Abt
Ms. Tromaine Arthur
Ms. Judith Bergman

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bomze
Mr. Frank Bourne
Mr. Rick Cherry

Mr. and Mrs. Elliot Cole
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Dannenbaum
Mr. and Mrs. Legrome Davis

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Erlbaum, Erlbaum Family Foundation
Mr. Paul Feldman

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Fishbein
Mr. Lee Lawrence Flaster

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Goldstein
Mr. and Mrs. James Hatch
Ms. Barbara Henig

Mr. and Mrs. Alex Hirsch
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. David Hofstein

Mr. David Horowitz, Young Adjustment Company
Ms. Cara Jablow

Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Klein
Ms. Judith Kramer

Dr. Marsha and Mr. Ivan Krouk
Ms. Anne Ladenson
Ms. Susan Levey
Cantor Amy Levy

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen McKendrick
Mr. and Mrs. Richard McMenamin

Mr. Marc Marruci
Dr. and Mrs. Wallace Miller

New Foundations Charter School
Ms. Lisa Nicholson

Mr. and Mrs. Doc Nowicki
Ms. Janet Paul

Mr. Vincent Paul and Ms. Cheryl Monturo
Mr. David Peterson
Mr. Dino Potee

Mr. and Mrs. Jon Powell, Powell Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Reiff
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Reilly

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Rocca, Law Offices of Anthony J. Rocca
Ms. Brenda Ruttenberg
Mr. Stephen Sable

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Salon
Mr. Ari Segal, The Guided Tour



Mr. Steve Seitchik
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sloane
Mr. and Mrs. TimWoestman

Dr. and Mrs. Charles Wormington

Grants:

Brook J. Lenfest Foundation
Clayman Family Foundation

Commonwealth National Foundation
Connelly Foundation

Edith L. Trees Charitable Trust
Jane and Dan Gray Charitable Trust
Marilyn Lichtman Foundation

Montcostrong
Prudential Bank
PNC Charitable

Robert and Joan Dircks Foundation
Rotary Club of Willow Grove
Samuel P. Mandell Foundation

Scholler Foundation
Jonah Selber Scholarship Fund

TD Charitable
The Community’s Foundation
The Philadelphia Foundation

Univest Financial
Wawa Foundation
Whole Foods Market

Board and Staff 2021-2022

Executive Board
Judy Bergman, President
Rick Cherry, President
Susan Levey, Vice President
Gary Reilly, Treasurer

Board of Directors
Harriet Bleiman
Murrey Cohen
Anthony Rocca, Esq.
Bruce Sham
Philip Spergel
Lisa Wershaw, Esq.

Advisory Board
Dr. Rita Axelrod
Hannah Berger
Barbara Cohen
Elaine Ecker
Paul Feldman, Esq.
Linda Rubin
Stephen Sable
Ruth Spergel
Jeanine Stewart

Chief Executive Officer
Larry I. Rubin

Association Manager
Coleen Covington

Development Director
Katrina O. Filiatrault, Esq.

Facilitators/Program Staff
Marci Cherry
Taryn Cherry
Tyana El-Bedawi
Jocelyn Fital
Irv Gelman
Ze'ev Glassman
Kerry Leraris
Michelle Machles
Adrienne Riff

In Memoriam
Marilyn “Wendy” Cohen
Ricky Godorov
KimWeinberg

Again, thank you to our donors, Board, staff, members and caregivers. You



are the heart of AADD.

If you have not had an opportunity to donate recently, it's not too late.

Make an Impact Today.
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